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CITY OF NORTH ADAMS, MASSACHUSETTS 
 

Conservation Commission 
 

 

PUBLIC MEETING 
 

MINUTES 
 

March 2, 2021 
 
 

Call to order Chairman Moran called the public meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with the presence of a quorum. 
 

Members present virtually Chairman Jason Moran, Vice Chairman Andrew Kawczak, Jason Canales, Adam  
Galambos, and Elena Traister 
 

Members absent Tim Lescarbeau 
 

Others present virtually Tammy Daniels, John Dupras, and Wayne Gelinas 
 

Chairman Moran read the following statement regarding virtual meetings: 
 

Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 
30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather 
in one place, this public hearing of the North Adams Conservation Commission is being conducted via remote 
participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but the public can listen to this meeting 
while in progress by via teleconference at zoom.us. Members of the public attending this meeting virtually will be allowed 
to make comments if they wish to do so, during the portion of the hearing designated for public comment, by 
teleconference. 
 

New business 
 

• A Request for Determination of Applicability submitted by Trinity Engineering & Technical Services, LLC on 
behalf of Wigwam Western Summit, LLC for property located at 2438 Mohawk Trail to determine whether the 
work depicted on the submitted plan for demolition and removal of existing single-family residence is subject to 
the Wetlands Protection Act. 

 

Chairman Moran opened the meeting to John Dupras of Trinity Engineering & Technical Services, LLC. Mr. Dupras 
explained that Mr. Gelinas and Ms. King purchased the home as an abandoned property and wish to demolish and rebuild 
on the site with a replacement septic system. There are two facets to this project. The demolition of the house happens 
within the buffer zone. There are some phragmites and other obligates in the culvert inlet that discharges to the north 
across Route 2. Also, the septic system is proposed in the NHESP priority habitat. They are also working to get approval 
from NHESP for the driveway, the house, and the septic. They were able to find a suitable soil location that will not 
disturb a nearby vernal pool. They will be scanning the property to the south to determine if there’s any Bartram Shadbush 
in mid-May. They separated the work and with an RDA in the front and NHESP in the back.  
 

Chairman Moran inquired about the process of closing out the RDA without having had a determination from Natural 
Heritage. Mr. Dupras explained that he thinks you can with respect to the work that the commission is allowing. If the 
commission is comfortable to say that they need approval of the NHESP they could condition that with the RDA. They 
had to get the filing in early because of when the Bartram Shadbush blooms. If they waited too long, they would miss 
when the plants are flowering and in bloom and they can actually speciate it. The other part was that Mr. Gelinas wanted to 
get the demolition underway. He believes that the commission could act on the RDA to say that the work as proposed 
wouldn’t have an adverse impact but if the commission felt they couldn’t go that far, he would suggest to continue this 
until such time as we could get the determination from the NHESP and then return with the letter.  
 

Chairman Moran inquired about if the buffer zone wasn’t in the front and it was just a demolition which is out of the 
jurisdiction of the commission, but yet crossing this Natural Heritage line would they still submit an RDA. Mr. Dupras 
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explained that they would not, they would have to do the NHESP checklist. They filed a MESA checklist and got a letter 
back from them that the proposed work could result in a taking so they need to do a survey. 
 

Chairman Moran requested clarification that if it was just Natural Heritage they wouldn’t need to go to the commission but 
because of the buffer zone impacts during the demolition. Mr. Dupras confirmed. He explained that they are being Boy 
Scouts because there is an inlet to a culvert with obligates that stick up with phragmites in the summer seven feet high and 
it discharges to a larger complex. If there were no RDA or culvert inlets or wetlands, they would just file the checklist and 
go through NHESP. 
 

Vice Chairman Kawczak inquired about the potential vernal pool and whether it had been mapped already or if it was 
speculation. Mr. Dupras confirmed and noted where the potential vernal pool is on the MassGIS OLIVER map. 
 

Vice Chairman Kawczak inquired about where they plan to terminate the plumbing from the potential vernal pool and if 
there is a way to block the pipeline in case the vernal pool could be drained at the wrong time of year. Mr. Dupras 
explained that their intention was to only remove the pipe as far as they encountered it with the septic system but they 
could block it on the uphill side of the mound so that it doesn't drain continually. 
 

Commissioner Traister inquired about how they will ensure that the activity there will not impact that stream and also how 
long the silt fence stays up and when it gets removed. Mr. Dupras explained where the silt fence will go, that there is 
asbestos work that will need to be done and the area that will be grassed over. What is left impervious will be lawn. 
Installing the silt fence will give the visual barrier and the protection of the silt fence against the inlet to the culvert. 
Commissioner Traister inquired about the long-term lawn area, whether it would grow back or be meadow mix. Mr. 
Gelinas stated that the area would be mowed. Commissioner Traister expressed encouragement to provide pollinator 
habitat where appropriate. 
 

Chairman Moran explained that with an RDA you vote for a positive determination or a negative determination and a 
negative determination in this case is a good thing. The only comment noted from Mark Stinson was in regard to the 
MESA checklist and the applicant is going through that process. He confirmed with Mr. Dupras that they have already 
submitted and are waiting to hear back and it’s going to be contingent upon their second week of May finding. Mr. Dupras 
explained that they don’t know what plant is there so they need to see your work and what plant would be affected. Once 
you know the plant you need to find a botanist who is certified to speciate that plant. They have two with quotes coming in 
plenty of time so they will have somebody lined up for May to do that survey. 
 

Chairman Moran clarified that the project has two parts; the demolition that they would like to have happen sooner than 
later to take advantage of potentially frozen ground, making it easier to demolish the structure and then at some point in 
the next two years for another RDA, then the house construction would take place. Mr. Dupras confirmed that the house 
demolition may get delayed but that was that was the plan. 
 

Chairman Moran stated that he would like to see two things in any motion depending upon whether it’s a negative or 
positive determination. One item would be to hear back from the MESA filing and Natural Heritage and the results of that 
and he would like to put something in the conditions that would state that whatever the results are if they are deemed to be 
detrimental or adverse and it would impact it that we would have the opportunity here to address that. The other thing he 
would like to see would be that the erosion control around that bordering vegetated wetland remain in place until all 
construction is completed, not just the demolition of the house. Mr. Dupras agreed that final stabilization is a good point.  
 

Chairman Moran stated that it sounded like the commission was leaning towards a negative determination. There are six 
negative determinations that are possible. Negative determination number three sometimes seems to be the most popular 
because it allows the commission to add conditions to it. Negative determination number three states that the work 
described in the request is within the buffer zone as defined in the regulation but will not alter an areas subject to 
protection under the act, therefore said work does not require the filing of notice of intent subject to the following 
conditions. 
 

Chairman Moran requested further discussion or a motion from the commission. Vice Chairman Kawczak made a motion 
for a negative determination category three with the two recommendations from Chairman Moran plus one to be attached 
to the narrative. The third condition was that if the plumbing from the vernal pool is going to be separated, to terminate it 
in the most cost-effective way. Commissioner Traister seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. 
 

Approval of minutes Public meeting – February 23, 2021 
 

Chairman Moran requested a motion to postpone the minutes of February 23, 2021. Commissioner Canales made a motion 
to postpone. Vice Chairman Kawczak seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. 
 

Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Michelle Ells 
Conservation Commission Secretary 

 


